Minutes of the Mount Hermon Community

Spring Meeting

April 26, 2012

The Spring Meeting of the Mount Hermon Community was held on April 26, 2012, pursuant to duly given notice, and was held in the Lakeside Meeting Room of Mount Hermon Association.  The meeting was promptly called to order at 7:00 p.m. and Co-President, Armand Langmo, opened in prayer.

Secretary, Janet Payne, read the minutes of the Fall Meeting of the Community, held on October 27, 2011.  Co-President, Armand Langmo obtained a motion and second to approve the Minutes which were then unanimously approved.

Treasurer, Barbara Grensted reported a balance of $443.32.  Upon motion, second and unanimous vote, the Treasury Report was approved.

Co-President, Armand Langmo had no announcements, but opened the floor for announcements from others.  A resident remarked that the entrance from Lilac Lane to Mount Hermon Road was dangerous, and told a story of a near miss.  Armand Langmo said a letter had already been sent to the Highway Patrol, asking them to increase their surveillance of the area. 

Dale Pollock of Mount Hermon Association reported that they have been accumulating money from water assessments to replace the water tank at the end of Madrone.  This will be the second tank replaced, and a third, near the entrance to Ponderosa Lodge, will be cleaned this year.   When they have raised all the money needed for the tank, it will take about three months for the replacement.  A resident asked about water lines, and Dale will be looking into that for the resident.   

Dale Pollock also said that a feasibility study is under way for   the cost and feasibility of replacing the Woodwardia Bridge.  However, he made it clear that it is the Mount Hermon Association Board who will make the decision as to whether a bridge will be built on that site.  The feasibility study includes a topographic survey, a preliminary soils report, engaging a structural engineer, working on some conceptual designs, contacting various agencies, such as the fire department, and initial contact with two bridge manufacturers.  There are no cost estimates yet, but they hope to have them for our Fall 2012 meeting.  
 Questions were asked about the questionnaire mailed to homeowners.  The results were sent out in the last water bill and are available online.  They have also been sent to the Mount Hermon Association Board.  A resident suggested that the Board consider holding a public hearing before making their decision about the bridge, and Dale said he would pass on that request.

Mark Lilley of Mount Hermon Association reported on a request from the previous community meeting concerning the need for 3-way stop signs at Conference Drive and Forest Road.  He said after research they decided to use other ways to slow traffic first.   A stop sign has been painted on Forest Road, and there will be two speed bumps added soon (across all lanes), one at the crosswalk to the bookstore and another near the dining commons.   On another note, with summer camps coming, Mark reminded residents that Redwood and Ponderosa are closed camps pursuant State law.  Only adults with background checks can be involved with these children’s camps.  Specifically, Mount Hermon residents are asked to stay out of Redwood camp except for the beach under the bridge.

Armand Langmo responded to a question about the green walking bridge that holds up the water line.  It would cost $300,000 to $400,000 to replace based on the Redwood camp walking bridge replacement cost.
On motion made, seconded and carried, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Payne

Secretary, Mount Hermon Community
